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Memo 
 
To: Honorable Mayor Armitage; City Council 

From: Manager LaPere, MPAP 

Date: December 2, 2022 

Re: Michigan Mutual Aid Box Alarm System Association Agreement 

 
Background 
The Fire Department has recommended we adopt the attached Agreement to participate in the 
Michigan Mutual Aid Box Alarm System (MABAS). This agreement would mean the Charlotte Fire 
Department is part of the Eaton County MABAS Division, further it extends to any participating agency in 
Michigan and throughout the nation.  All other departments in Eaton County, except Vermontville, are 
in process or already part of the Eaton County MABAS division.   
 
This Agreement would serve to formalize the mutual aid that we already perform for and with our 
neighboring Fire Departments and would provide for aid to CFD should a significant catastrophe strike 
such that necessitates additional assistance. The Agreement itself is a standard Agreement used for all 
MABAS participation across the State. The requirements for insurance are below the city’s current policy 
levels.  
 
A copy of the Agreement is attached for Council’s review. 

 
Recommendation 
I recommend City Council adopt the Michigan Mutual Aid Box Alarm System Association Agreement and 
authorize the City Manager to execute the Agreement on behalf of the City.  
 
Financial Impacts 
There is no direct cost to participate in this program. There may be costs to associated with providing 
mutual aid, however the CFD already does so and this would not change any current practice; 
furthermore, the City will benefit when mutual aid is received through this program.  
 
Suggested Motion 
City Council moves to adopt the Michigan Mutual Aid Box Alarm System Association Agreement and 
authorizes the City Manager to execute the Agreement on behalf of the City.  
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